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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CHARLES E. RAINEY: Good
morning. My name is Charles E. Rainey and I am the Administrative Law
Judge who has been assigned to this case, and this is the case of Floriann
B. Matuszak versus Philadelphia Gas Works at Docket No. C-20055294.

I note the appearances of Floriann Matuszak who is appearing pro
se or in her own behalf and also the appearance of Laureto Farinas,
Esquire, who is appearing on behalf of Phnadelphia'Gas Works.

Ms. Matuszak, as the Complainant in this case, you have the
burden of proving that you are entitled to the relief thatfyou have
requested. The procedure that we will follow this morning is that you first
will be given the opportunity to present testimony with regard to your
complaint. Your testimony will be subject to any questions that 1 might
have, as well as any questions which Mr. Farinas representing PGW might
have. PGW in turn will be given an opportunity to put on testimony in it's

own defense and you likewise will be able to cross-examine PGW's

witnesses.

Do you have any questions with regard to either your burden of
proof or the procedure that we will follow this morning?
MS. MATUSZAK: No. |
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. If not, if you will stand and raise your right
hand, I will swear you in. |
Whereupon,
FLORIANN B. MATUSZAK

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ' (717} 7817150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Very well. You may be seated right there at the

 table and please give your full name for the record, spelling both names.

THE WITNESS: Floriann Matuszak. F-L-O-R-I-A-N-N, and the
second name is M-A-T-U-5-Z-A-K, | |
JUDGE RAINEY: And Ms. Matuszak, you are mdre than welcome to
take your coat off. It can get fairly warm inside here.
THE WITNESS: Thank you. I was going to do thaﬁ anyway.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Very well.
DIRECT TESTIMONY

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Matuszak, will you please provide us with your

address?

THE WITNESS: 2839 Gilham Street, Philadelphia, Pennsylyania.
19149, |

JUDGE RAINEY: And Ms. Matuszak; will you pléase state the nature
of your complaint?

THE WITNESS: Yes. As I stated on Exhibit 1, on Jufy 7,2002, 1~

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we do this first, because we weren’t on

the record when the documents were pre-marked. Ms. Matuszak did hand

up two documents which were marked prior to going on the record, as

Complainant’s Exhibit No. 1 and Complainant’s Exhibit No. 2, and

Respondent’s Counsel does have copies of those documents, as well as the

court reporter.

(Whereupon, the documents were
marked as Complainant’s Exhibits

Nos. 1 and 2 for identification.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717}784-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Go right ahead, Ms. Matuszak.

THE WITNESS: On July 7, 2002, that was the date of my 65%

birthday and I became eligible for PGW’s senior discount proegram, and that

- was 14 months before the program was closed. The reason 1 did not apply

for the program at that time was because 1 thought‘ it, along with all the

other programs that were being offered, was geared towards low income

individuals. 1 exceeded the low-income cap and therefore I did not apply

| for any programs.

In June of 2004, I became aware that there never was an income

' cap for participation in the program and applications were being taken by

PGW in the event that the program was reinstated. I made an application
and my copy is attached as Exhibit 2, and I produced the necessary

information that was required at that time. I produced proof of my

income, since I was told that there would be a cap on the income if

reinstatement of the program took place.

My reason for being here today is to request admission into the

It senior discount program because I was in fact eligible for the program in

2002.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Matuszak, when did you make appiiéation for

the Senior Discount Program?

THE WITNESS: [ believe it was June 15, 2004. That was right
when I became aware that applications were being taken.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Farinas, do you have any questions for
Ms. Matuszak?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor. Just a little more details.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {F17) 761 7150
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CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. The reason that you didn't apply the day after your birthday or
after your birthday was what again?

A. It was because I was not aware that the program was open to

all individuals 65 and over. 1 thought it was an income« cap and the

program was geared towards low-income individuals.

Q. Did you ever call PGW to inquire whether or not there was an
income cap?

A. No, I didn't because to my knowledge, all the programs that
were being offered to senior citizens 65 and older were definitely geared
towards low income,

Q. Did you ever read the inserts that appears int the PGW bills?

A. No, not usualiy. |

Q. Did anyone at PGW ever tell you that the Senior Citizen

Discount was income based?

A. No.
MR. FARINAS: T have no further questions, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Matuszak, how did you become aware that the

|| Senior Citizen Discount Program was not income based?

THE WITNESS: It was through going to some senior presentations

 that were being given in my area on various subjects and the subject came

up, and that was my first time that I became aware that there never was
an income cap. As soon as I became aware of that, I went down to the

office on Frankford Avenue in the Frankford section of the city and made an

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY | (717)781.7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: To a PGW office?
THE WITNESS: To a PGW office.

JUDGE RAINEY: Based on my questions Mr. Farinas, do you have

any other questions?

MR, FARINAS: No further questions, Your Hanor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Very well. Do you have anything that you want to

add to your testimony at this time, Ms. Matuszak?

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Very well. We have Complainant's Exhibits Nos. 1
and 2 before us. Mr. Farinas, do you have any objection to the’admission
into evidence of Complainant’s Exhibits Nos. 1 and 2?

MR. FARINAS: No objectio’n, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Hearing no objection, Complainant’s Exhibits Nos.

1 and 2 are then admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, the documents marked
as Complainant’s Exhibits Nos. 1
and 2 were received in evidence.)

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms, Matuszak, you are more than welcome to - 1

|| will tell you what. Why don’t you take a seat at the conference table, so |

that we will allow PGW's witness to then replace you at the table,
THE WITNESS: Okay.
(Witness excused.)
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, Eealizing that you will take this motion

under advisement, based on the record as it is now, I move that this case

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 784.7150
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1l be dismissed, However, Mr, Langford is available to provide additional

|| information to Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: I will take youf motion under advisement
Mr. Farinas, and then if you will call your witness and have your witness
take the witness stand.

MR. FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor. At this time, I would like to

call Mr. Anthony Langford.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Mr. Langford, if you raise your right hand, I

will swear you in.

' Whereupon,

ANTHONY LANGFORD
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE RAINEY: Please be seated and provide your full name for

the record, spelling your last name. |

THE WITNESS: Anthony C. Langfor’d; L-A-N-G-F-0-R-D.

| JUDGE RAINEY: And Mr. Langford, by whom are you employed?
THE WITNESS: Philadelphia Gas Works.

JUDGE RAINEY: And what is your business title?

THE WITNESS: I am a Customer Review Officer.

JUDGE RAINEY: And would you give your business address for the

1l record please?

THE WITNESS: 1800 North 9™ Street, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania,
19122.
JUDGE RAINEY: Please proceed, Mr. Farinas.

MR. FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 781.T150
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Mr. Langford, as a Customer Review Officer, what do your
duties entail?

A. To investigate and write a written report on any complaints,
formal or informal, that comes to Philadelphia Gas Works via the Public
Utility Commissio‘n.

Q. Did you investigate and write several reports on the indivliduai
we are discussing today?

A. Yes, I did.

Q. If I could just sort of ask you some questions. Do yéu have a
copy of Complainant’s Exhibit 1 and 2 in front of you?

| A. No, I don't.

Q. Can I show you these documents?

A. Yes.

Q. Is your investigation of this COmpla‘int consistent with the

testimony provided by Ms. Matuszak, that she did not make an application

for the Senior Citizen Discount until a specific date after 2003?

A. Yes. My information and investigation is consistent with

Ms. Matuszak’s information.

Q. When did she in fact apply, according to your records?

A. According to my investigations, she did turn 65 on July 7, 2002,

-and she applied for a Senior Citizen Discount in June of 2004. In her
'testimony, she said June 15, 2004, and that is consistent with my

 information and investigation.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARNY {717} 761-71 50
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MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I have previously distributed

documents which I would like to have marked as PGW Exhibit No. 1. This

| consists of two pages of the PGW tariff,

JUDGE RAINEY: It shall be so marked.

(Whereupon, the document was
marked as PGW Exhibit No. 1 for
identification. )

BY MR FARINAS:

Q. Mr. Langford, do you have that document in front of you?

A. Yes.

- Q. Could you briefly review what the qualifications and the

eligibility requirements are for obtaining the Senior Citizen Discount?

| A. Yes. Iwill read Section 1, provision for Senior Ciﬁzen Discount.
1tem- (‘a}/says: “a customer or applicant shéi! be granted a reduction in
monthly charges f“or‘ Gas Service provided by the Company for Residential
pur_posés if said person satisfies the conditions set forth below. Is 65 years
or older; resides in the City of Philadelphia; does or will directly make |
payment to the Company for gas service at his or her residence; completes
an acceptable application; maintains his or her qualification for same.”

Q. Drawing your attention to Provision Number 4, ¢an you tell us
what things a person has to do in order to ccmpieté an acceptable
application?

A. An applicant would have to go to the Philadelphia Gas Works
’D‘istrict“: Office and make an application for ‘th‘é Senior Citizen Disc‘ount.

They would have to provide proof that they are 65 yéar's old; Birth

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-7150




K ¥

9

o

14

12

13

15

16

13

19

20

24

22

23

24

12

,Cert:iﬁcate; Social Security information or something showing the date of

It birth and once that information is provided and verified, an application will

be taken for the person to be in effect placed on the Senior Citizen

 Discount Program.

Q. Why did PGW reject the Complainant’s application?

A. My investigations d‘iscovered that she when applied in June of
2004, that PGW no longer was accepting applications because the Senior
Citizen Discount Program had been closed out in September of 2003, She
had actually applied after the closing date for the Senior Citizen Discount
Program. | |

Q Then why was PGW taking provisional - what is the title on the
top of her application? |

A. Pending applicatioh.

Q. Why was PGW taking pending applications?

A. I believe this was still had not been actually ruled on that they
would not, so they were still accepting applications during that period.

Q. Did the PUC ever re-establish the Senior Citizen Discount in any

| form?

A. No, they did not.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I have previously distributed a
doc,ument which‘ I would like to"have marked as PGW Exhibit No. 2.
JUDGE RAINEY: It shall be so marked. |
| (Whereubon, the document was
marked as PGW Exhibit No. 2

for identification.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. This documént has as it's title, “Contacts for Account,

| Matuszak, Floriann.” Mr. Langford, do you have that document in front of

{ you?

Yes,

Did you prepare this document?

A.

Q.

Ao 1 refrieved it from my database, yes.
Q. Can ydu describe‘what it tells us?

N ,

This is a chronological synopsis of the account information

postedto her account going back to April of 2000, énd, each category has a

|| description of what the actual transaction was on that account on that

date.

Q. It lists several contacts on the page. Among them, 25‘ there any
 contacts made by PGW with Ms, Matuszak regarding the Senior Citizen
Discount Program? |

A. There is nothing on the contact list.

Q. Particularly, did she ever make inquiry about an application
before September 1, 2003? |

A Nothing on the contact form discloses that.

Q. Did you hear Ms. Matuszak's testimony earlier concerning what
she thougﬁt the details of the Senior Citizen Discount was’?

A. Yes, Idid.

| Q. Can you comment on the way that PGW inform customers

about the various programs offered by PGW?

A. The primary form of information right now are the monthly

COMMONWEALTR REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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’ihserts sent out with the gas bill statement and it provides the customer
with information that might be of interest. Conservation measures for
example and updates on grants and that sort of thing. |

Q. Doesit in‘vfte customers to contact PGW?

A. Yes, it does, It provides the customer with the numbers to

contact PGW.

Q. Years leading up or annually, does PGW inform it's customers

' through these methods about the Senior Citizen Discount?

A. Yes. Right now, this is the primary method of information.
MR. FARINAS: T have no further questions at this time, Your
Honor.

- JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Mr. Langford, when did PGW inform it's

|l customers that the Senior Citizen Discount Program was closed by way of

bilt inserts or otherwise?
THE WITNESS: I don't know exactly what their means of

information or communication was that they were not going to accept or

they would actually close the Discount Program, to be honest with you,

because we never received anythihg in a letter form stating that but I
would imagine that they were informed by the inserts.

JUDGE RAINEY: Now, we have marked as Complainant’s Exhibit
No. 2, the pending application for enroliment in the Senior Citizen Discount
Program by Ms. Matuszak. When did PGW reject her application?

THE WITNESS: This is my first time reading it, so I am just going

‘to briefly look through it real quickly if you don’t mind.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 7617150
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THE WITNESS: Based on this pending application, I would think

that once they - if and when this program was approved, they would

contact the customer by a letter form. The application they would keep on

file, and pending verification or actually if the Senior Citizen Discount had

| been approved, they would be sending letters explaining to them that they
; have been accepted on the Senjor Citizen Discount and the terms of that

|t discount, which was 20 percent.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, if 1 may,'I am not sure if Mr. Langford

is aware of the Commission’s decision regarding this matter, since the

decision regarding the matter was not to approve an income based, which
was different from what the Complainant was asking for.

| JUDGERAINEY: So you don't know offhand when the Commission
determined that there would no longer be a Senior Citizen Discount
Program based purely on age? |

MR, FARINAS: The pending application asked questions about -

 was for the 'pending - the pending matter which was going :’to determine

whether or not PGW would have a Senior Citizen Discount.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ng, 1 understand that according to your PGW
Exhibit No. 1, which became effective on September 1, 2003 -

MR. FARINAS: That is correct. |

JUDGE RATN‘EY: -- that if states that as of = I am reading from the

bottom of the first page of the document. “As of September 1, 2003,

‘enroliment in the Senior Citizens Program will be closed.” However,

Ms. Matuszak made application on June 15, 2004 for enroliment in the

Senior Citizens Discount and the form that she made the application on is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 781-2150
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titled "Pending Application.” Now, at the top of thepage, Mr. Langford

' noted this in his testimony and why don’t I read from the top of the page.

It states under Note: “PGW's Senior Citizen Discount Progra'm is currently

- under review by the Pennéylvania Public Utility Com’mission. Under the
 presently approved tariff, the Program is not open to new ’customers; The
City has asked and the PUC has agréed to consider proposed tariff changes
| which will allow seniors who meet certain inckome’requirements to enjoy a
discount. We arektaking youk application, and we will review your eligibility

‘when and if the PUC allows for the proposed tariff change.”

So she did make application in June of 2004, although your tariff

 states that the program had closed on September 1, 2003. So my

question is, when did PGW reject what is a pending application that had

been made by Ms. Matuszak, and by what means did PGW reject the

 application?

MR. FARINAS: I arm not sure if Mr. Langford has that information.

| I would have to find out from him.

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, I don't have that information in my file
at this time.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Mr. Langford, what did the Commission
finally determined or decided with regard to PGW'’s Senior Citizens
Discount?

THE WITNESS: They decided that they weren't going to dpen up
the Senior Citizens Discount and so in effect, it's closed as of September of
2003. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Now, is it closed as of all senior citizens or is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717 761-7150
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 Program?

THE WITNESS: No, it is closed to all senior citizens. The Senior
Citizens Discount Program was not income-driven so to speak, so there
wasn't any income criteria. If you were 65 year’s of age or older you would
qualify regardless of your income.

JUDGE RAINEY: And do you know appmximate!y, when the |
iCommission made that determination? k

THE WIT NESS: idcn’t have that exact infarmation with me.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, 1 will also get a copy of the Order in
that matter and provide it to you.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. 1am going to ask then Mr. Farinas, that
you provide by next Tuesday, the 20", documents with regard to when
Ms. Matuszak's application was rejected; by what means was it rejected
‘and also information with regard to the Commission’s decision regarding
the Senior Citizens Discount Program. It's final decision with regard to the
program.

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Off the record.

| (Discussion off the fecord‘}

JUDGE RAINEY: Back on the record.

They will be marked then as PGW’s late file exhibits and I guess it's
three different pieces of information that I am asking for. So they will be
| marked as PGW's late file Exhibits 3, 4 and 5.

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY  {T17) 7817150
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THE WITNESS: Your Honor, may I add something else to the

| record?

JUDGE RAINEY: Yes.

THE WITNESS: In reviewing this pending application, originally,

 the Senior Citizen Discount was not income based and then looking at the

pending application, this application is geared towards the income based

Senior Citizens Discount Program. If that had been approved, it would

 have been income based.

JUDGE RAINEY: So it is your testimony that the Commission

existence all together, and it would not exist either as an income based

program or a age base program?

THE WITNESS: That is correct. |
JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we do this, Mr. Farinas. As PGW's late

file Exhibit No. 5, why don't you provide the Commission’s Order with

regard to that.

MR. FARINAS: 1 thought that is what I was doing. |

JUDGE RAINEY: All right, very good. Ms. Matuszak, do you havé '
any questions for Mr. Langford?

MS. MATUSZAK: I don't have any questions. I just would like to
make a statement. I was never notified that my pending épplication was
rejected. I never received any information from PGW.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Mr. Farinas, db you have ény additiona’l
questions for Mr. Langford? |

MR. FARINAS: No, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717)761-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: We do have the exhibits which you have
submitted, which are PGW Exhibits Nos. 1 and 2. Ms. Matuszak, do you

have any objection to the admission into evidence of PGW Exhibits Nos. 1

|} and 27

MS. MATUSZAK: No. | |

JUDGE RAINEY: They will be admitted into evidence in this case.
(Wheréupon, Ehe documents marked
as PGW Exhibits Nos. 1 and 2 were
received in evidence.)

JUDGE RAINEY: Off the record for a moment.

| (Discussion off the }-ecord.) |

JUDGE RAINEY: Back on the record.

The record will then be held open for the submission of the late file

ex’hib’its by PGW, and PGW will submit those exhibits no later than ﬁext |

Tuesday. Is there anything else that we need to take up here this

MR. FARINAS: I have nothing further, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Matuszak, is there anything elsé that you
want to add to your testimony in this case? |

MS. MATUSZAK: Nothing else other than my ﬁnal‘ comment that I

was never notified that - I was never sent a letter or I never received a

|l phone call about the pending application being rejected. Had that been

done, 1 would have provided that as another exhibit.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Idon’t have anything further. I would like

to thank the parties for their participation in this proceedings. We will

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 761-7150
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Il await the late file exhibits and I wili then render a decision with regard to

this matter and if there is nothing further, this hearing is adjourned.
| MR. FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor.
MS. MATUSZAK: Thank you, sir.

(Whereupon, at 10:45 a.m., the proceedings were conciuded.)
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Decamber 13, 2005 NOCU MENT
FQLDER

PGW ACCOUNT NO. 411 375 2445

« On July 7,2002, the datc of my 65™ birthday, I became eligible for the PGW
Senior Discount Program ~ 14 monthg before it closed.

The reason I did not apply for the program at that time was because | thought it,

- along with all the other senior discount programs being offered, was geared
toward low income individuals. Iexceeded the low income cap, therefore, 1 did
not apply for any programs.

¢ In June 2004, I became aware that there never was an income cap for
participation in the PGW Senior Discount Program and applications were being
taken in the event the program was reinstated. I made applieation (copy attached)
and produced the necessary information required at that time — proof of income ~
since [ was told that there would be a cap on income if reinstatement of the
program {ook place.

¢ My reason for requesting admission into the PGW Senior Discbum Program at
 this time is the fact that I was eligible for the program on July 7, 2002,

Floriann B. Matuszak | ~ 5 530 P
2839 Gilham Strect L7 R

Philadelphia, PA 19149 .

215-624-6663 -
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QFNI’ OR DISCOUNT - PENDING APPLICATIO\‘

KOTE: PGW’s Senior Citizen Discount Program (“Program™) is currently under review
by the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (“PUC”). Under the presently approved
tariff, the Program is not open to new customers, The City has asked and the PUC has
agreed to consider proposed tariff changes which will allow seniors who meet certain
income requirements to enjoy a discount, We are taking your application, and we will
review your eligibility when and if the PUC allows for the proposed tariff change

Thank you for your cooperation.

| Customer Name: §!\d~.ﬁz <K . q:"‘mm“m
Street Address/Zip: AN ;\hnm R

Account Number: i 1318 2{445'

Social Security Number.

| ‘Phonf:: g%r?ke(%tf é ﬁ!

...u-,...... it B B i

~Gross Flousehold Income: ; ’) Ly ) K — I
Number of Household Members: ; ; - C /'-/ G~
Customer's Birth Date: e P 1 Sf") )

| Phife-

1. Tunderstand that this is an application for a means-tested (income based) Senior Citizen
Discount Program and that the Program is wailing for approval by the Pennsylvania Public
Utility Comumission (PUC).

2. T understand that this is a pending application and that the application will be validated 1f if and

~ when the PUC approves the means-tested Program.

3. Tunderstand that the senior discount will be effective after it is approved and as of the date
the new Program is instituted. The discount i5 not retroactive as of the date of the pending
application.

4. [agree that I must prove my household income eligibility for the senior dlscount as required.
[ also agree to let PGW install an Automatic Meter Reading (AMR) device on my gas meter,

-and to aceept services from PGW’s conservation programs if offered to me.

5. I authorize the Philadelphia Gas Works to verify all information provided on this form
including verification with City and State records. PGW may use a credit report to verify
income mformation.

{ e - i T - N ‘—W
PGV Representative: , \/ v f[gf
Employ&e # J X7

{Customer Srgmmrﬂ;{?t&m ;gz ﬁ@c@\/t
Date:

DOCUMEN?
FOLumw



@ . ¢ f&q//,;,/

Gas Tariff ~ Pa P.U.C. No. 2

PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS ~ ‘ Original Pg. No. 72

i

SENIOR CITIZEN DISCOUNT® ; i,{ / 13 ] Y
i foe .
¢t

PROVISION FOR SENIOR CITIZEN DISCOUNT C QaRS

A Customer ar Applicart shall be granted a reduction in monthly charges for Gas Service provided by
the Company for Residential purposes if said person satisfies the conditions set forth below:

Is 65 years of age or older,

Resides in the City of Philadelphia;

Does or will directly make payment to the Com'pahy for Gas Service at his or her residence;
Completes an acceplable application; |

Mariains his ot her qualification for same

The Senior Citizen Discount, as set forth in this Tariff, shall only apply to the Gas which is consumed

- {or Heating and Nori-Heating purposes in that portion of the building in which the senior ciizen

resides. Therefore, if the senior citizen resides in g buitding that is part Residential and part
Commercial or rental (to someone other than the senior crtizen), only that portion of the building that
15 secupied by the senior citizen as a residence will be eligible for the Senior Cttzen Discount,

COMPUTATION OF SENIOR CITIZEN DISCOUNT

For eligible Customers, Retail Sales Sesvice Gas Service provided by the Company will be priced at
the tull rate then in effect, as authorzed by the Commission, and 80% of this amount will be billed to
the Customer.

In the event taxes or other charges become applicable after the effective date hiereof, which charges
cannot fawfully or in equity be {reated as herein provided, the application of the Senior Citizen
Discount atfecting such charges wall be limited accordingly, o as to provide a resuft which, in the
Companry’s opinion, 1s reasonably consistent with the intention of providing a discount of the type
here authorized

APPLICATION FOR SENIOR CITIZEN DISCOUNT

An application for Senior Citizen discount must be completed by the Applicant 11 person at any one of the
Company's offices or af such other place as the Company provides.

* As of September 1, 2003 enroliment in the Senior Citizens Program will be closed Custorners whordre

propetly réceiving discounted rates will continue to do so under these terms and conditions unless a@{ &
untif the prograni is modified in accordance with 66 Pa. C.5.§ 2212 All affected and eligible low u‘?come &3
Customers may apply to participate in the Customer Responsibility Program (CRP}. :‘:, - 235 =
3 ~*.; ;\: K ‘ :;(
Car e “\’
¢ ¢ o
DOCUMENT § a F
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“Tssued: August 29, 2003 ] T Effective: September 1. 2003



: ‘ Gas Tariff ~ PaP.U.C. No. 2
PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS , , _ Original Pq. No. 73

IV DOCUMENTARY EVIDENCE REQUIRED FOR SENIOR CITIZEN DISCOUNT
A AnApphcant must present,
1 Legal proot ot age acceptable to the Company, and

2 Documentary evidence acceptable to the Company authenticating Applicant's residence at the address
where Gas ¢onsumption will be subject to the discount. '

B The Company may from time to time require production of documentary evidence or other
nformation deemed satisfactory by the Company so as to review a Customer's continued eligibility for the
Semor Citizen Discount.

V EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE INITIAL SENIOR CITIZEN DISCOUNT BILLING

A Applications made at least 30 days priot to the Applicant's next billing penod, and which in that 30-
day period are fully documented and accepted by the Company, will result in the initial application of the
Seniar Citizen Discount {o the cost of the Gas consumed in such next biling period. :

B Imptoper or incomplete applications causing the exteasion of the above 30-day period, and which
delay in the Company's opinion Is accasioned by the Applcant, will delay the initial use of the discount
until the succeeding billing period next following the acceptance of the application.

C The Senior Citizen Discount, after its initiat application, will continue in force thereafter so long as it is
authorized and the original Applicant, in the opinion of the Company. cantinues to qualify for it

i CUSTOMER'S GAS PIPING

A In order for the Company to quantify the amount of Gas to which the Senior Citizen Discount
applies in the event that such Gas quantity cannot ordinarily be determined, arrangements acceptable to
the Company must be made by the Customer. , :

8. In cases whate, at the time of making application, the Customer lives ini only a portion of the

structure to which Gas is also being supplied to others but through a single meter, and where the
Dscount does not apply to the others, and, in the opinion of the Company, the Customer's Gas

piping can reasonably be changed, the Customer, at his or her expense, shall make the necessary piping
rearrangement and the Company will install a separate meter.

C When the Customer's Gas piping, in the opinion of the Company, cannot reasonably be changed, the
Company, for billing purposes, will estimate the quantity of Gas used by the Customer to which the Senior
Cizen Discount will apply. In all other cases, the Customer should make Gas piping rearrangementsto
allow the Company to ditectly meter Gas used exclusively for such Customer’s account.

Issued: August 29, 2003 ) ' Effective- September 1, 2003




3 Contacts for Account: Maluszak, Floriann

(3 Trarsaction History

[REERER 0041 1375 2445 Matuszsk, Forenn
S St X rui Camments
1 Dols Typs . . ___Comment , Petich ]
JOR730 20 gCﬂU FORMAL COMPLAINT FILED DOCKET # 20055324~ DONDT Matuszak, Fbmam 'y
1 ITAKE ANYACTION ON THIS ACCOUNT CRU 2157671250
10872072005 .F’AW PQJAIM 50 60 Authorizalion Code. 0000043533 Credt Card | |Matuszek. Flonann
| D Dumber, seemgsag |
0871272005 ,PAYM|Pay Amount: 60 00 Athonzation Code 0000067677 Ciedt Card | Matuszek, Flonann
o [Number SeeeegSAGE ‘ - ,
0671872005 PAYM PayAmomt £0.00 Authonzation Code. 0000UB4E52 Credt Card - (Matuszek, Flornann
Nurnber msmmsasss350E

0571672005 {PAYM|Pay Amount. 58.00 Authonzetion Code: 3149630534 Credk Cad
: © {Number “smsssrISAOE

Matuszak, Flotiarv:

o S i+ b

GI/1872005 PAYM|Pey Amourk 62 00 Authotization Coce 0143611777 Credk Caid.
i ”Umbﬁf h-tnium-mgsg

UUIB/?{K}S BILL [PAID 54.001D#14733 ‘ - |Matuszek, Flonana
031872005 (PAYM]Pey Amount; 54 00 Autharizabion Coce. 0604530408 Credd Cad — {Matuszek, Floriann
= . INumber st GOF ; \ .
G2 Br2005 IPAYMIPay Amount 52 00 Authorzation Cote 0354011790 Cred Card Matuszak, Flotiann
Humber sty GOF ,
Mstuszak, Flonarnn

1571772004 PAYM| Pay Amount 62 00 Authonzation Coce: 0445314251 Credt Lasd
‘ Humber =ssse=nu1 GE

T5/5004 " PAYM|Pap Amount E2 00 Authorization Coce: 0741071637 Credi Card
b Nmnber’ niu-u-u-ﬂ*sgg

Matuszak, Flosisns

i e el s

Va!u:zak Floriarn

5/8/00 - CUSTOMER WILL PAY $26 W/CURRENT BILL & $28.

YI0/16/2004 | BAYM| Pay Amount 52 00 Aulhonizelion Loce 0181726487 Lreda Card |W atuszak, Florann
L . {Numbey oG98 . :
10941872004, 1PAYI| Pay Aunount: B2 00 Authorizalion Code: 0784533603 Credt Card | |Matuszak, Flonann
i (Humber e GO

08NE/2004 1PAYM PwAmomt B2 00 susthorization Code 01649099773 Ciadlt Cavd -~ | Matuszak, Flotann

o ) Numbef rx;u-wumgx ‘ )
057122004 1PAY ieord 74409 Matuszak, Flofiars
0472172003 1DIN | Tran ROIU, Accourt 4113752445 {Customer. 3000575235

1 {ehangad, Belease indicator ALL to NORE.
03/18/2003 {BILL CONFIRMATION OF TOTAL DUE ALSD REPRINT BILL AND Matuszak, Flosarei
SENY

0472772000 1BUD {iskt & mestags for customer , het 15t paymment is dus on /872000 [Matusrak, Flonann
0422472000 1BUD {PUT ON BUDGET $£28 A MONTH - DOUBLE PAYMENT FOR Matuszak; Flotann

WITH BiLL DUE 6/00
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